Council on Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
Minutes
Thursday, April 9, 2020 

 
Members present:	Samson Adeleke, Denny Barr, Mark Bernards, Jason Covert, Jeff Engel, Stacey Macchi, Laila McCloud, Susan Meiers, Megan Owens, Josh Wroblewski 
	
Members absent:	Hayden Goleman 
	 
Ex-Officio present: 		Angela Lynn, Russ Morgan, Theo Schultz

Ex-Officio absent:			Melissa Telles


The Council met from 2:00 p.m. to 2:55 p.m. via Zoom. The next CAGAS meeting will be Thursday, April 16, 2020 at 2:00 p.m. via Zoom due the COVID-19 restrictions.


Substitution/Waiver
						Waive math competency requirement							APPROVED
	
Late Registration
						GEOL 115-01		SP20									APPROVED
						MUS 190-04

					

Discussion Items:

Grade Change Policy – APPROVED  9-0

The survey of deans indicated that deans were supportive of not being required to sign off on change of grade requests. The department chair responses were split. As a result, it was determined that it would be best to remove the required approval of the dean, and to retain department chair approval in the change of grade process. The draft catalog language and the official policy language were updated to reflect this, and to eliminate reference to paper Change of Grade Forms. 


Duration of Attendance in classes without being registered – APPROVED  9-0

It was determined that we needed to allow some flexibility with regard to attendance without being officially registered, while supporting faculty who are not comfortable with a non-registered student’s continued presence in the course. The Policy on Grades and Class Attendance includes references to grade changes, as well as attendance issues, and was determined to be the best place to address concerns regarding non-registered students attending classes. Language was borrowed from Northern Illinois University regarding the importance of timely registration by the student and consequences of unpaid obligations to the university. CAGAS drafted language to accommodate students who may be trying to address financial aid issues and wish to attend classes they plan to enroll in upon receiving financial aid.  The language was intended to provide a means for students to keep up, but requires instructor permission and does not obligate the instructor to accommodate students for an indefinite period of time. 

Approved Catalog Language:
Grade Change
When an error has been made in computing or reporting a student’s course grade, the reported grade may be changed. The request for a change should be reported to the Registrar within three weeks after the next term begins.

The student initiates the procedure for the change by contacting the course instructor. The instructor completes a Grade Change Request. The Request must be acknowledged by the department chair. 

Upon receipt of a valid Grade Change Request, the Registrar will change the student’s permanent record. Notification of the change will be emailed to the student and the student’s academic advisor.


Approved Policy on Grades and Class Attendance:
Evaluation of a student's achievement is the responsibility of the instructor. It is assumed that during the progress of the course every instructor will have applied adequate, valid measures which will result in an objective, reasonably reliable grade assignment and that these measures will have been made known to the student at the beginning of the term.
Reasonable measures should be taken by the instructor, within the framework of the class structure, to evaluate the students and to make the results available to the students upon inquiry. Instructors should attempt to consult with students who are doing unsatisfactory work.
An Incomplete for a course may be given only when the student, due to circumstances beyond his/her control, has been unable to complete the course requirements within the official limits of the term. The mere failure to complete an assignment or to take the final examination, unless illness or other emergency is the cause, does not justify the recording of the Incomplete. The circumstances involved must be documented to the instructor's satisfaction.
If an instructor neglects to record a grade for a student by the deadline, an Incomplete will be recorded. It will be the responsibility of the instructor to initiate a Grade Change Request. 
Students are expected to attend all classes in which they are enrolled. Instructors should exercise good judgment in considering excuses for absences, but it is the student’s responsibility to confer with the instructor and to agree to any reasonable arrangements to compensate for his/her non-attendance.
When a student does not appear in class for several sessions, the instructor may contact the Office of Student Development and Success Center so that attempts may be made to locate the student.
NOTE: Students will not receive a grade or credit for any course for which the registration was not completed in a timely manner in accordance with university procedures. Students who have any obligation to the university (such as unpaid fines, tuition, fees, residence hall charges, missing admission documents, etc.) will not be allowed to register for classes until all obligations are met and should not expect retroactive enrollment for the period of time during which they were not eligible to register.  A student who is not registered for a course must have instructor permission to attend class up until the last published day to register for the class (usually tenth day). Attendance past the last published day to register without being officially enrolled for the class is not permitted without permission of both the instructor and the chair/director.
Grade Change Request:
If the instructor makes an error in determining the student's final grade, the reported grade may be changed. Grade changes for other reasons would normally be initiated under the incomplete grade, grade appeal, or academic integrity policies. For changes under this policy, the Grade Change Request should be initiated by the instructor and reported to the Registrar's Office within three weeks after the next term begins. The department chairperson must acknowledge the request, indicating that he or she has reviewed and approved the grade change. Upon receipt of a valid Change of Grade change Request, the Registrar's Office will change the permanent record, and will email a notification of the change to the student and the student's academic advisor. The Registrar's Office will return without action any Grade Change Request that does not meet the specifications for justification and required department chair acknowledgement.


Update Grade Appeal Policy – DEFERRED


Extend Spring 2020 Academic Warning/Probation Period to Fall 2020 – APPROVED  9-0

Faculty Senate’s Executive Committee asked CAGAS to consider a blanket waiver extending academic eligibility for all students who entered Spring 2020 semester on academic probation or warning status by one semester. With the changes to the Pass/Fail policy and withdrawal deadlines, it seemed reasonable to extend students’ warning/probation status in order to avoid them being suspended/dismissed after Spring or Summer grading periods. There was some concern regarding students considering this an opportunity to stop trying to raise their GPA for Spring, but the overall sentiment was that it was still important to offer this safety net due to the technological/pedagogical difficulties that students may be facing due to the COVID-19 changes.




Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
Summary
April 9, 2020
	
Substitution/Waiver
	Approved – 1
	
Late Registration
	Approved – 1

Grade Change Forms – APPROVED  9-0

Duration of Attendance in classes without being registered – APPROVED  9-0

Update Grade Appeal Policy - DEFERRED
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